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General Counsel       21 November 2024 
FOIA Office 
 
 
Gene Hamilton 
611 Pennsylvania Ave, SE #231 
Washington, D.C., 20003 
      
ELECTRONICALLY SENT TO: 
Gene Hamilton 
<info@aflegal.org> 

 
RE: FOIA 23-123 
                                

Dear Mr. Hamilton:  
 
This letter responds to your Freedom of Information Act request.  
 
Please be advised that we were able to locate the following responsive records, marked as “JW v. 
DoD, No 23-3109 010” through “JW v. DoD, No 23-3109 014.” These documents were 
produced as part of a settlement with Judicial Watch regarding a similar FOIA request.  
Additionally, to explain why these are the only documents under the control of the Agency, we 
include the additional documents from the case JW v. DoD, No. 23-3109 001 through JW v. 
DoD, No. 23-3109 009.   
 
If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to appeal to the General Counsel, 
Defense Information Systems Agency, P.O. Box 549, Ft. Meade, MD 20755 or by facsimile at  
(301) 225-0510. Your appeal must be postmarked or electronically transmitted within 90 days of 
the date of this response. Both the letter and the envelope as well as your electronic transmission, 
should be clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”  
 
For any further assistance and to discuss any aspect of your request, you have the right to contact 
the Defense Information Systems Agency FOIA Public Liaison at (301) 225-6110. Additionally, 
you have the right to contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) to inquire 
about the FOIA mediation services they offer. The contact information for OGIS is: Office of 
Government Information Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi 
Road, College Park, Maryland 20740-6001, e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 
(202) 741-5770; toll free at 1 (877) 684-6448; or facsimile at (202) 741-5769. 
  



 
This concludes the initial determination by this Agency. If we can be of further assistance on this 
particular matter, please do not hesitate to contact us at (301) 225-6100.  The FOIA program has 
moved to a new office in the Agency, so any requests regarding new FOIAs should not be 
addressed me personally. 
 
      Sincerely,  
      /S/ 
      RICHARD E. GROVE, JR. 
      Associate General Counsel, Administrative Law 


